

June 21, 2019

State Public Charter School Authority 1749 North Stewart Street Suite 40 Carson City, Nevada 89706

Dear Chairman Guinasso and Members of the Authority:

As you may recall I was in attendance at the State Public Charter School Authority ("Authority") meeting on May 31, 2019 wherein a discussion ensued as to timeline for end of the Court Ordered Receiver and reconstitution of the Discovery Charter School governing body. Since that meeting, I have met with staff from the Authority and have agreed to attempt to swiftly transition Discovery Charter School from a Receivership to a school governance by August 1, 2019.

Both my counsel and I had prior vacations planned for the June 28, 2019 Authority meeting and we cannot not be in attendance at the June 28, 2019 meeting. At the Authority's request, I have reached out the following individuals who have expressed a willingness to serve on Discovery Charter's Schools Board:

- 1) Loren C. Olson
- 2) Heather Stinnett
- 3) Sterling Peterson
- 4) Jeremiah Carroll
- 5) Nicholas Petsas, Esq.

All candidates have the packets in hand sent to me by Authority staff. They are diligently working on the candidate packets while maintaining key leadership roles in the business community. I met with four of these candidates on June 20, 2019 (Petsas had a prior engagement). All five candidates have responded and have shown a willingness to serve on Discovery Charter's School governing body should they be appointed by the Authority.

We are committed to a smooth transition from receivership to governing body. The intent is to provide training and additional background information in July so that that the Receivership can be terminated by August 1, 2019. I will continue to work diligently with Authority Staff to make that happen.

It has been a pleasure to work as Receiver for this school.

of D. Haynol

Sincerely,

John Hayral, Receiver